Town of Goshen Select Board Meeting Minutes of Meeting September 27, 2021

Present: Dianne Craig, Steven Smith, Bonnie Belden, Alicea Bursey, Kevin Bevilacqua, Cindy Rouillard.

The meeting came to order at 6:30 pm

- The check reports were reviewed and signed.
- Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
- Steve wrote a letter to a retailor in regards to flood maps on a Mummery Road Property. discussed flood maps regarding flood maps27 Mummery Road and a letter was emailed to the lady
- Bonnie stated the trustees cannot be responsible to maintain the Learn and Play Project. Bonnie is going to see if the by-laws can be changed so the library trustees can be the ones to maintain the Nature play ground. Steve stated there needs to be parking signs. The project does not have be a nature playground forever but needs to stay as a recreational area.
 - Bonnie asked if there is a schedule for painting the town buildings. Steve said there was not a plan but a warrant article could be written for the 2022 budget to paint all 3 building. A scope of work needs to be written and the put out for sealed bids.
- The Board signed a bill of sale for the 2001 Mac truck. The truck was sold for \$7,500.
- Kevin discussed the following:

The Highway department changed a culvert on Center Road

The Select Board discussed the procedure on changing culverts in driveways. The procedure will be reviewed and written.

The transfer station pay was discussed.

Steve made a motion to table the discussion on the transfer station raises. There was no 2nd motion. Dianne abstained from the vote.

Michelle Roy will mow the lawns for the town next year.

Brickyard Road culverts will be replaced Tuesday & Wednesday.

- The Select Board reviewed the deeded property pre purchase letter to send to the previous owner of the. property. The Select Board will sign the letter tomorrow. Steve stated that he and Chief Anderson went up to the deeded property and placed locks on the doors and took pictures of the inside and outside of the house. Dianne asked about the cost of the insurance. Cindy will look in to the cost.
- Steve stated he looked at the property lines for Rand Pond Beach and spoke with the abutter of the property Linda Spencer. Dianne asked if the survey came in, which it did. Steve showed the map of the town beach. (Please see attached of the time line of the town beach).
- Dianne spoke with to Josh stevens in regard to Lempster Coach Bridge, and he may have a temporary bridge. Josh will let the Town know and what the cost may be.
- Dianne stated the Grange receive another Moose Plate Grant.
- Dianne discussed with Chief Hall about adding the fire station septic to the new septic the grange is having installed. It would be cheaper to have it done at the same as the grange.

• The Select Board asked Cindy to write a letter to request Chief Hall to write a timeline on the July 29 & 30th Flood.

Dianne made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:39 p.m., Steve 2nd the motion. All in favor.